Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

April 6, 2015
Members in attendance: Mr. Clamp, Troop Committee Chair and Chaplain; Mr. G. Lee, Scoutmaster; Mr. Greene, Treasurer; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. McGregor, Rocky Mountain National Park Trip Coordinator/Webmaster; Mr. Cathcart; Mr. Heron, New Scout Coordinator; Mr. Kuenzli; Mr. Croom; Mr. S. Lee; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities; Mr. Jordan; Mr. Hunton; Mr. J. Shelton; Mr. Corley; Mr. Pinkney; Mr. Carricato R. Kuenzli, SPL
Mr. Clamp opened the meeting with a prayer and a passage from Hamlet.
R. Kuenzli (Senior Patrol Leader)
· As Capers Island approaches, the SPL would like opinions on whether or not Grubbies will be allowed to attend. It was decided that there would be two lists—a separate list for Grubbies. 

· The maximum attendance for Capers is 30; there will be 6 adults. Cost is $25 for the boat ride to the island and for food. 

· Attendees will have to have passed the swim test. Parking is an issue. Troop Guides will be expected to instruct and guide any Grubbies that attend. 

Mr. G. Lee (Scoutmaster’s Report)
· The gun club campout was great, as usual. Everyone stayed safe, and there were no injuries.
· Thanks to the Huntons for hosting the troop again.

· Thanks to the adults that attended.

Ms. McGregor (Secretary)
· March minutes were approved.

Mr. Greene (Treasurer)
· A deposit was paid to cover 45 scouts at summer camp. 24 scouts have signed up.
· The second payment will cover just the 24 scouts who signed up so far. New scouts will be able to sign up later.
Mr. Carricato (Summer Camp)

· Help is needed. (Mr. Croom and Mr. Clamp volunteered to help.)
· There was an outstanding question relative to troop payment for Eagles to attend camp. Mr. Carricato made a motion that the troop pay for Eagles to attend camp. Mr. Heron seconded the motion, and the motion carried.

· Mr. Croom informed us that the troop missed the opening registration date. Robotics, cooking, salesmanship and small boat classes are closed. We need to get course requests in.

· The third payment is due on May 26, (which is also the date of a crossover).

· Mr. Todd and Mr. Bettles may be able to attend camp. Mr. Carricato cannot. Mr. Jordan will attend Saturday through Tuesday. Mr. Corley and Mr. Kuenzli will attend the whole week. Mr. Cathcart will be there part of the week. There will be approximately 8 adults in attendance.

Mr. Bebber, (Outdoor Activities)
· The Fatz Café breakfast fundraiser is on Saturday, April 11, starting at 7:00. Mr. Clamp is coordinating. Mr. S. Lee and Mr. Jordan will help.
· See table below for a calendar of other events.

	Date
	Activity
	Coordinator(s)

	April 11
	Fatz Café Breakfast Fundraiser
	Clamp

	April 24-26
	Capers Island Campout
	Pinckney

	April 24-26
	OA Dixie Fellowship
	Barnes

	May 5
	Court of Honor/Dinner
	Law/Dooley

	May 22-24
	Dreher Island Campout
	Greene

	June 19-20
	Grubbie Campout
	Heron

	June 20-27
	Rocky Mountain NP Trip
	Mr. McGregor

	June
	50 Mile Canoe Trip
	Cathcart

	July 11-18
	Camp Rainey Mountain Summer Camp
	Carricato

	August 12-16
	OA Ordeal, Barstow
	Barnes

	August 18
	Court of Honor/Dinner
	Law/Dooley

	August 28-30
	National Whitewater Center Campout
	Barnes



	2016
	Seabase-like Trip
	Carricato


· Scouts will camp at Kings Mountain State Park during the campout on August 28. The cost for the park is $54 for all activities. The adults will cook a one-pot meal that night.

· Mr. Pinkney/Capers Island: Sign up is tomorrow. There will be six adults with a maximum total of 30 able to attend. Scouts will need to pack everything in and pack everything out. Meals are to be decided. Troop will leave on Friday night and stay at the Presbyterian church in Mt. Pleasant. They will meet at the Isle of Palms Marina at 8:30 Saturday. Mr. Pinkney needs a list of drivers. Mr. Clamp said he would attend if needed.
· The Dutch Fork Middle School band has a Carowinds trip on that same Friday. 

Mr. McGregor (Rocky Mountain National Park Trip)
· 16 people will attend. All reservations have been made. The next payment is due in 10 days.
Mr. Clamp (Committee Chair)
· Mr. Barnes reports that Bryan Jehlen’s project was challenging and complicated. Thanks to Mr. S. Lee and Mr. G. Lee, the project was finished and looks good. Bryan will need to get the paperwork completed and turned in.

· Several scouts have projects in the wings: A. Wyatt, J. Jordan and C. Barnes.

· Mr. S. Lee reports that D. Zuniga still plans to have an Eagle celebration of some sort.

Mr. Heron (New Scout Coordinator)
· This year is the troop’s 25th anniversary. Do we want to do something to commemorate? Mr. Jordan volunteered to coordinate a reunion with Mr. Clamp’s help. Former Scoutmaster Wallace will be asked to help.

Mr. Carricato (Sea Base 2016)
· There are two options for Sea base: Out Island (June 17-23 for up to 24 participants) and Sailing (June 3). Sailing may be tight because of school release dates.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:21.
Submitted by Angela McGregor, Secretary.

